## **Tracey Arthur**

From:

Anthony Manning

Sent:

Monday, January 18, 2021 7:54 AM

To:

Tracey Arthur

Cc:

Guillermo Ferrero; Darryl Walker; David Chesney

Subject:

Agenda item for 25th January

## Good morning, Tracey!

I'd like to request that at its next council meeting, Council send a letter supporting Sources' application for a Healthy Community Grant. The proponent, George Passmore, is looking to enhance the Community Action Team's local outreach for addiction and mental health services.

Thank you.

From: George Passmore <gpassmore@sourcesbc.ca>

Sent: January 15, 2021 13:21

To: Kale Pauls <kale.pauls@rcmp-grc.gc.ca>

Cc: Anthony Manning < AManning@whiterockcity.ca>

Subject: FW: Letter of Intent Decision

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

## Regards,

George Passmore, M.A., R.C.C.
Director of Personal & Family Counselling and Support
Pronouns (he, him, his)
SOURCES COMMUNITY RESOURCES
604-541-5043 (Direct line)
604-538-2522 (Intake line)
gpassmore@sourcesbc.ca
www.sourcesbc.ca



We acknowledge that we live, work, and play on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territories of the Coast Salish People; locally the Semiahmoo First Nation

The information contained in this electronic message may be subject to client confidentiality, intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received

this communication in error, please immediately notify Sources by replying to this email and deleting the original message from your hard drive. THANK YOU.

From: Amy Westen <amywesten@pahfoundation.ca>

Sent: January 15, 2021 11:42 AM

To: George Passmore <gpassmore@sourcesbc.ca>

Subject: Letter of Intent Decision

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Hi George,

Thank you for submitting a Letter of Intent towards our Healthy Community Grant program. I am happy to announce your proposal has been accepted, and you are being invited to continue the application process, by completing a full application for review. It was decided by the review committee that your application would be a good fit to be reviewed by our Healthy Community Steering Committee instead of our Healthy Community Grants Committee.

The Healthy Community Steering Committee is comprised of 25 community stakeholders representing a wide range of local businesses, non-profit organizations, City officials, Fraser Health staff, and PAHF staff and board members. This Committee meets bi-monthly to discuss local challenges and opportunities to increase and encourage health promotion and wellness within the community through awareness, activations, and education programs.

We would like you to present your project to this committee in addition to submitting a full application. The next scheduled meeting for this committee is March 12th, 2021. I will be in touch in the coming weeks to confirm that this will be the meeting that you will be invited to present at.

Please ensure you review the Grant Guidelines and Application form information closely and include all required documentation with your application. <u>The deadline to submit your application is February 15<sup>th</sup> 4:30 pm.</u>

If any questions arise during the process, please do not hesitate to be in touch by phone or email – I am here to help!

Congratulations and best of luck!

## **Amy Westen**

Special Projects Officer
Peace Arch Hospital Foundation

Tel: 604.535.4520 x 757881

Fax: 604.541.5820